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(extract) 
 
*Press Statement on the 2012 Population Census 
* 
The Zimbabwe National Statistics Agency (ZIMSTAT) wishes to advise the 
nation that Zimbabwe's fourth population census enumeration will be 
conducted from 18 to 28 August 2012. The country has a decennial census 
taking programme and previous censuses were conducted in August 1982, 
August 1992 and August 2012. Government, through ZIMSTAT, is in charge 
of implementing this programme. 
 
A population census is the total process of collecting, compiling, 
evaluating, analysing, publishing or otherwise disseminating 
demographic, economic and social data pertaining to all persons in a 
country at a specific time. The census will aim to measure the size and 
key characteristics of the population within small areas and for small 
population groups to support planning, implementation and policy-making 
decisions and programmes of government, business and other development 
partners. 
 
In order to successfully plan for, and implement economic and social 
development policies, administrative programmes or scientific research, 
it is necessary to have reliable and detailed data on size, composition, 
distribution and other benchmark statistics on the population. The 
census provides this much needed information. 
 
Data collection entails enumerators soliciting information on population 
characteristics and living conditions from all the households in the 
country through house-to-house canvassing by specially trained 
enumerators. The population count will be a de facto one, that is, a 
person will be enumerated where they were found with reference to the 
census night. Census night refers to the night of 17/18 August 2012. 
Ideally the enumeration will be completed in 10 days. 
 
It needs to be stressed that the census is a national project that 
requires the support of everyone. Although ZIMSTAT is the main 
implementing agency, the support of all Government Ministries and 
Departments, private sector, civil society organizations and research 
and training institutions is vital for conducting a successful census. 
 
Finally, the public is urged to co-operate with our enumerators. Active 
and positive participation ensures the successful accomplishment of this 
mammoth task. 
 
Be Sure To Be Counted. 
 
M. Dzinotozei 
Director General, ZIMSTAT 
 
Are you up for being counted? Are you going to give the census takers a 
cup of tea? Share your thoughts on the census with us at: 
info@kubatana.net <mailto:info@kubatana.net> 


